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     Five, or maybe, ten years from now, people will still be talking about everything that happened 
in 2020.  It’s been one of the most unusual, chaotic, emotionally draining, yet inspiring,   life 
changing years.  When people look back on this year, many questions will be asked but the one thing 
I hope you will always remember is this… FAMILY MATTERS!   Having a rock solid relationship 
built on family love is a great way to beat any obstacle.   This year, we did not let COVID beat us 
down.   With careful planning and preparation, our family enjoyed spending time with each other 
over Labor Day weekend on Saturday, September 5 for a cookout at Lancaster County Central Park 
in Lancaster, PA.   Eighty family members and close friends enjoyed a comfortable, physically-
distanced event.  Everyone had their masks, we took temperatures, and we spaced out.  The best thing 
is WE HAD FUN.  We ate, we played, there was great music, lots of laughter, and plenty of storytelling.  And the fried fish, 
hamburgers, hot dogs, chicken, Spanish rice, baked beans, macaroni salad, green beans, jellystack cake, banana pudding and 
all the other food was delicious and plentiful.  There was a closely monitored bounce house for kids and an outdoor obstacle 
course for kids and adults that many enjoyed.   Family awards were given and we had at least 18 first timers attend our family 
event.

I personally want to extend a SPECIAL SHOUT-OUT AND HUGS to Bonnie Glover for her overall coordination of the 
menu, food purchases, food prep, and recruiting chefs, grillers, and servers; Derrick Burch for his chef skills and fish 
frying; Mariel Brinser and Rob Dotson for arriving early to help with set-up, decorating, grilling and clean-up; Jameel and 
Alimayu Thrash for securing the Bounce House and Obstacle Course for the family, providing transport duties; serving as 
a Bingo caller and for monitoring the kids and helping to wipe down the equipment; Dana Glover for her food preparation, 
setup, serving, and dessert selection.  Bessie Glover for her food and dessert preparation, Bingo prizes and receiving snack 
and hand sanitizer donations; Smokey Glover for securing the DJ and providing pick-up and transport duties; Gwendolyn 
Rankin for beverage donation and program assistance; Carmen Ransome and Asha Jackson for Registration and Cleanup 
Assistance; Buddy and Charlotte Glover for assembling sanitizing bags and creating awards certificates; Carl Jones 
and Gwendolyn Fagan for traveling from Syracuse area to assist with photography and scholarship award presentation 
respectively and for my Vice President, Maurice Ransome for his support in program planning and execution along with 
transport duties and clean-up.  A BIG THANK YOU to everyone who attended and practiced safe techniques to ensure 
everyone remained well.  It was a total team effort.

Are you ready for 2021?  Mark your calendars for July 29-Aug 1, 2021 for Buffalo Niagara, NY Two areas in one reunion.  
The beauty of the Falls, the joy of Freedom Crossing, the history of Ferry St., Michigan Avenue and the music on Broadway, 
the games of chance at Seneca Casino, and the fellowship of family and friends. Hope to see you there!  

                             Until next time…
                                                        Love, Peace, & Blessings,
                                                                                       Beth   

PRESIdEnt’S COMmEntS

Beth A.Boyer
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2021 RANSOM-SEASE FAMILY REUNION: NIAGARA FALLS & BUFFALO, NY 

      

                      Niagara Falls, NY                         Freedom Mural Wall Buffalo, NY 
 
We don’t have a crystal ball for 2021 but our hope is that we can return to our traditional reunion format in Western 
NY on Thu July 29 – Sun Aug 1, 2021.  We will stay in Niagara Falls, NY at one of the newer hotels within 
walking distance of the Falls.  Our welcome reception will be Thursday evening at a location in Niagara Falls. A 
Friday morning tour at the Underground Heritage Center is planned. Next, a trip to see a short film at the Niagara 
Adventure Theater on the Falls. After movie, family will have option to sightsee on own or select a group option at 
your expense to ride the Maid of the Mist and explore Cave of the Winds vs a trip to the Aquarium Niagara vs 
Discover Niagara Shuttle ride to the Freedom Crossing Monument in Lewiston, NY or group trip to Seneca Casino.   
Sat plans include a trip to Buffalo in the morning to visit the Freedom Mural Wall and other famous sites in the area 
before spending the majority of the day at a park for an old-fashioned cookout with fellowship and fun!      
 
Night activities include the illuminations of the Falls, trip to Seneca Casino, and travel to Canada if the border is 
open.  A list of other activities will be shared closer to reunion time and included in the registration letter which 
will be distributed in March 2021 (may be later depending on COVID status).   
 
Hotel Information: HYATT PLACE NIAGARA FALLS  
   310 Rainbow Blvd South, Niagara Falls, NY 14303 
   (716) 285-5000 Option 1 
   Group Code: G-RSFR 
   RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BY JUNE 15, 2021 Open for booking NOW! 
 
https://www.hyatt.com/en-US/hotel/new-york/hyatt-place-niagara-falls/iagzn?src=corp_lclb_gmb_seo_nam_iagzn 
           
Room Rates:  Thu (King, Double Bed) $114+14% tax = $129.96/night incl tax 
                                        Fri/Sat (King, Double Bed) $134 +14% tax = $152.76/night incl tax 
                                        Hotel rates valid for 1 day before/after reunion for $129.96 based on hotel availability.  
                                        Call Sales Director Rachel Dorgan to confirm extra days at 716-278-8804 
 
Hotel Amenities: Each room has a cozy corner area with sleeper sofa and table 
 All rooms have 42” flat screen TVs, mini-refrigerator, in-room safe, and coffee maker 
                                       Indoor saltwater pool, fitness center, business center, free Wi-Fi in all rooms 
                                       Complimentary breakfast each morning; complimentary parking across street in garage 
 Gallery Market for 24/7 packaged items; Lounge/Bar for beverage, spirits, and snacks 
                                     
TENTATIVE REGISTRATION FEE*:  Adults (ages 13+) $80-85; Child (6-12) $45-50; Under 6 Free                             
 *These rates cover Welcome Mea1, 2 Fri Activities, 1 Sat Tour, Sat Cookout, Souvenir, and Registration costs  
~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ -
If COVID-19 does not allow for travel to NY in July 2021, we will plan a one day cookout in a more central 
location in PA, DE, MD, or Northern VA with a similar format to this past Sep 2020 cookout. 
~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - ~ -~ - 
We encourage families to travel in groups to Niagara Falls as the per person cost for a bus leaving York would be 
roughly $210 if a minimum of 20 people go since there is little time for fundraising.  If you are willing to pay this 
price or want to be added to a list of people looking for group transportation, please respond by Dec 24, 2020 to   
National Contact: Beth A. Boyer  (404) 580-6523   boyer422@hotmail.com                             
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2020 Ransom-Sease Scholarship Committee Report                                                                                        
Gwendolyn Fagan, Chairperson 

For 2020 , the Scholarship Committee received one eligible scholarship 
application for the general scholarship from Diamante Woodard by the 
August 21st, 2020 deadline. Two other applications were submitted but were not eligible 
for the following reasons - one student had already received a scholarship and the other 
did not submit a complete application by the deadline.

Diamante will receive a $500 book scholarship that will be sent to Albright College in 
Reading, PA for this academic year. 

Diamante is the son of Shayla (Glover) Woodard, the grandson of Veronica Bowman 
and the late Julian Glover, and the great grandson of Bessie Glover. He graduated from 
Central York High School in York, PA in May 2019. He is currently a sophomore at Albright 
College in Reading, PA with a cumulative GPA of 3.6 where he is majoring in Business 
Marketing. 

FAMILY BUSINESS MAtTERS

Chairperson Fagan, of Liv-
erpool, NY presents award 
to recipient, Diamonte at 
62nd Reunion

 
TREASURER’S REPORT – October 31, 2020 

Submitted by Cynthia Vaughn, Ransom-Sease Family Reunion Group Treasurer  
Beginning Bank Balance – September 30, 2019                            $5,946.21 
NATIONAL EXPENSE ACCOUNT - Beginning Balance                    $4,854.20 
INCOME  
Family Dues   Dues Yr(s) Amt Family Dues   Dues Yr(s)  Amt 
Beth Boyer   2020        $40 Hattie Lucas        2020     $40 
Phyllis Calhoun  2020  $12 Darryl & Carolyn Mitchell   2020  $40 
Natasha Davis                      2020/2021     $80 Gwendolyn Rankin       2020 $40 
Gwenie Fagan  2020  $40 Marvin & Carmen Ransome 2020 $40 
Preston & Gwen Fagan  2020        $40 Troy Lynn Ransome         2020 $40   
Bessie Glover  2020        $40 James Slater                  2020          $40  
Bonnie Glover  2020        $40 Jacqueline Stanfield       2020          $40 
Buddy & Charlette Glover       2021          $40 Jameel Thrash                   2020 $40 
Antonio & Kamica Hill  2020        $40 Rorie Trammel       2020 $40  
Shauna Hopkins                       2020        $40 Cynthia Vaughn       2020 $40 
Barry & Denise Jones  2020        $40 Vineice Woodard       2020 $40 
Total Income (Received) from Family Dues (22 Households)              $892.00 

               

EXPENSES    
Albright College Scholarship – Diamonte Woodard          ($500.00) 
Newsletter –1 edition – October 2019         ($300.00) 
Total Expenses (Paid)                   ($800.00) 
NATIONAL ACCOUNT - Ending Balance and Net Change                        $4,946.20                $92.00 
   
REUNION ACCOUNT – Beginning Balance (includes Seed Money)     $1,092.01  
2020 Lancaster Reunion Net Income              $3.59   
Total Net Income (Received)                $3.59 
 

EXPENSES 
2019 Memphis -Photos/CDs Production & Distribution                      ($80.42)          
REUNION  ACCOUNT – Ending Balance and Net Change               $1,015.18         ($76.83) 
 
Bank Consolidated Ending Balances -October 31, 2020                          $5,961.38  



NOVEMBER 2020                                                                                                                                                                                               PAGE 5FAMILY NEWS &  UPDAtES
BIRTHS

Zen Hayward, son of Anthony 
Hayward and Kayla Michael, was born 
on June 11, 2020 in York, PA, weighing 
4.5 pounds and 17 inches long. Zen is 
the grandson of Latrina Michael, 
great-grandson of David Glover, and 
great-great grandson of Bessie Glover.

Jaylen Mathias Jones, son of 
Sequoia and Darrius Jones, was born 
on September 29, 2020 at Geisinger 
Holy Spirit Hospital in Camp Hill, 
PA, weighing 8 pounds and 21 inches 
long. Jaylen is the grandson of Jamie 
Johnson and Barry Jones, Jr., and the 
first great grandson of Denise Jones.

MARRIAGES

Samirya Vaughn-Ibrahim, daughter of 

Gemal Ibrahim and Cynthia Vaughn, 
granddaughter of Harold Vaughn and 
Mary Brunson Vaughn, got  engaged 
on December 10, 2019 in Maroma 
Beach, Mexico and then married on 
September 5, 2020 to Abiola Ojo in 
Annapolis,Maryland.  

ACADEMIC NEWS

 

Shavar Reynolds, Jr., son of Teekemia 
and Shavar Reynolds, Sr., grandson 
of the late Willie and  the late Marion 
Calhoun Howard, great grandson of 
Phyllis and the late Lee Calhoun, Sr., 
a 6’2” standout guard on the Seton 
Hall University Men’s basketball team 
was one of five players named to the 
2019-20 NABC Honors Court on July 
15, 2020.  To be selected, the student-
athlete must have matriculated at the 
school for at least one year, must be 
a junior or senior, and must have a 
cumulative grade point average of 
at least 3.2 at the end of the 2019-20 
academic year. Shavar received this 
honor at the end of his junior year.

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATE

Xavier Thompson, son of Troy 
Lynn Ransome, and the grandson of 
Elizabeth Ransome, graduated from 
City High School in Pittsburgh, PA on 
July 25, 2020

.

Kemari Reynolds, daughter of 
Teekemia and Shavar Reynolds, Sr., 
granddaughter of the late Willie and 
the late Marion Calhoun Howard, 
great granddaughter of Phyllis and the 
late Lee Calhoun, Sr., graduated from 
Manchester Township High School 
in Manchester, NJ on June 22, 2020.  
She selected to attend the University 
of PA where she will also play on the 
women’s basketball team.

COLLEGE GRADUATE

Shaunaa M. Calhoun, daughter 
of Lonja and Shawn Calhoun, and 
granddaughter of Phyllis and the late 
Lee Calhoun, Sr. graduated Magna 
Cum Laude with a Bachelors degree in 
Nursing from Virginia Commonwealth 
University Richmond, VA on May 8, 
2020.  

Ashley Carter, daughter of William 
“Bill” Carter, and granddaughter of 
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Hattie Lucas, graduated from Prairie 
View A&M University on May 9, 2020 
in a virtual ceremony with a Bachelors 
Degree in Education.

Keajah Howard, daughter of 
Teekemia and Shavar Reynolds, Sr., 
granddaughter of the late Willie and 
the late Marion Calhoun Howard, 
great granddaughter of Phyllis and 
the late Lee Calhoun, Sr., received 
her Bachelors of Arts degree on July 
24, 2020 from National University.          

xxEMPLOYMENT/CAREER

Ashley Carter, daughter of William 
“Bill” Carter, granddaughter of Hattie 
Lucas, is starting her first job after 
graduation as a second grade teacher at 
Martin Elementary School in Texas.

Maurice Ransome, son of 
Elizabeth Ransome, grandson of 
the late Douglas Ransome, Sr. 
recently joined the United States 

Postal Service in the Washington, 
DC Metro area as of August 18, 
2020.

Samirya Vaughn-Ibrahim, daughter 
of Cynthia Vaughn, and granddaughter 
of Mary Vaughn was hired as a dentist 
by the Greater Philadelphia Health 
Action in August 2020, after being 
furloughed due to COVID-19.

Yvonne McDowell, daughter of 
the late Connie Harrell Lee, and 
granddaughter of the late Nettie 
Harrell Kennedy has returned home 
from China, relocated to Millsboro, 
DE, and started a new position as 
a Management Analyst at USDA 
Foreign Agricultural Service (FAS) in 
September 2020.

RETIREMENT

Denise Hopkins Jones of York, 
PA, the daughter of the late Betty 

Calhoun Hopkins, granddaughter 
of the late Julia Sease Calhoun 
retired in grand style on October 
30, 2020 from Sam’s Club in a 
limousine with libations, music, and 
family.                                      

DEATHS

Darryl E. Slater, 58, of Jackson, 
MS, on November11, 2019.  He was 
the son of the late Dorothy “Dot” 
Ransom; the grandson of the late 
Frank A. Ransom, Sr; the great 
grandson of the late Jacob Ransom; 
the father of Darryl E. “Guappy” 
Slater, Jr., Dominique Slater, and 
Sierra Slater; and the brother of 
Cynthia Ransom, James “Greg” 
Slater, Barry Slater, Shirl Slater, 
and Charles “Jeff” Slater.

John Calhoun, 86, of York, PA, on 
Dec 13, 2019.  He was the son of the 
late Julia Sease Calhoun and the 
late George Calhoun, Sr. His siblings, 
George “Pickle” Calhoun, Jr., 
Herbert “Eggball” Calhoun, Curtis 
“Curt” Calhoun, Betty Hopkins, and 
Gary Leroy “Lee” Calhoun, Sr., all 
preceded him in death.  

FAMILY NEWS & UPDAtES
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Sadie M. McMillan, 85, of Charlotte, 
NC, on December 16, 2019.  She 
was the daughter of the late Coretha 
“Billie” (Ransom) Payne; the 
granddaughter of the late Jacob 
Ransom; and the mother of Carolyn 
McMillan, the late Rodney McMillan, 
the late Reginald McMillan, Wanda 
Luces, Yvette Newman, Joyce Parks 
and Dennis Luces.

Carol Ann Chilton, 72, of York, 
PA, on April 15, 2020.  She was the 
daughter of the late Denes and Bernice 
(Sease) Chilton; the granddaughter 
of late Ulysses “Moot” Sease; the 
mother of Garry King, Jerry King, 
Denes King, and Joseph King; the 
grandmother of 13 grandchildren, and 
2 great granddaughters; and the sister 
of Brenda Wales, Paulette Hawkins, 
Keith Chilton, and Shawn Chilton. 

Cynthia Braxton Tarrant, 67, of 

Brooklyn, NY, September 8, 2020. She 
was the wife of family member James 
“Eddie” Tarrant, and the mother of 
Darnell Braxton, James Edward 
Braxton, Carl Braxton, Jejuanna 
Tarrant, and Julius Tarrant. 

Darryl L. Glover, 70, of Lancaster, 
PA, on July 27, 2020.  He was the son 
of the late Leon Glover, Sr. and the 
late Romaine C. (Ransom) Glover 
Banks; the grandson of the late Elliott 
Ransom, Sr. and the late Letha (Sease) 
Ransom; the husband of Debra White 
Glover, the father of Dana Glover, 
Curtis Winslow, and Brookes E. 
C. White, Sr; grandfather of Azzur 
Glover and Brookes E. C. White, Jr. 
and the brother of Gwen Glover, Leon 
“Buddy” Glover, Jr., and Bonnie 
Glover.

George Ransom, 56, of Orangeburg, 
SC, August 17, 2020. He was the son of 
the late McKinley Ransom, 
Sr. and the late Minnie Dowling 
Ransom; the grandson of the late 
George Ransom; the great grandson of 
the late Jacob Ransom; the husband 
of Christine Ransom; and the brother of 
McKinley Ransom, Jr., Lee Ransom, 
and O’Keller Lynn Ransom.  

 

Karen L. Wye, 66, of York, PA, 
September 6, 2020. She was the mother, 
grandmother, and great grandmother 
of family members, Trina Wye (Von) 
Horton, Tykia Wye (Omar) Strother, 
and Khalil Strother respectively.  Trina 
is the granddaughter of the late Mary 
Sease Preston Kinnard and the daughter 
of Mary’s son, Dale Preston.  

Stephanie Latia Jiles, 39, of York, 
PA, on October 19, 2020.  She was 
the daughter of Steve and Sharon 
(Dowling) Jiles, the granddaughter of 
the late Maedell (Mingo) Dowling, 
the great granddaughter of the late 
Mattie (Sease) Mingo, the mother of 
2 daughters: Journee Adore Jiles and 
Legacy Nevaeh Jiles; and the sister of 
Tanyakieyanna Murray-Davis, Samea 
(Jiles) Addison, and ShaLaya Jiles.

FAMILY NEWS & UPDAtES
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     BLINDSIDED BY PA. LAW, 101-YEAR-OLD MANAGES 
                                                                           TO CAST ABSENTEE BALLOT IN-PERSON

Bernice Chilton is a member of the Ransom-Sease family, residing in York, PA. This story by 
Jasmine Vaughn-Hall was printed in the York Daily Record on October 30, 2020.
Bernice Chilton has never missed her chance to vote — and she wasn’t about to stop now.
 Grasping her walker, the 101-year-old stood at the bottom of a flight of white stone 
steps at the old courthouse Tuesday. Chilton would make that trek.
 Even if she ached. 
 She’s developed arthritis, which makes her legs and hands sore. She fractured her arm 
in a fall a few weeks ago. Nonetheless, she didn’t intend to let that keep her from voting.
For her sake, though, her caretaker and granddaughter, Ceita Walker, had opted to get 
Chilton an absentee ballot for the 2020 election.  They usually vote together at a center 
near their home. 
 Walker took the ballots with her to work because she planned to put them in York 

County’s only drop box at the old courthouse downtown. This is the first year that Pennsylvania has allowed early 
voting. Walker was a little nervous about leaving the ballots in her car, fearing someone might try to break in if they 
saw them. After work, she headed to the drop box and put her ballot in.
 Before she could add her grandmother’s ballot, someone stopped her. Walker was told that Chilton would 
have to be present for her to cast her vote — even though her grandmother could hardly walk. According to 
Pennsylvania law, “voters must return their own ballots. The only exceptions to this are for voters with a disability 
who have designated someone in writing to deliver their ballot.” Fearful over reports of ballots being pulled out of 
the mail and dumped elsewhere, Walker didn’t want to chance it. She was going to get her grandmother.
 “I really wanted to vote,” Chilton said. “Never have [I] missed voting.”
 In short order, Chilton stood with her granddaughter in the face of the only thing standing between her and 
her vote: a flight of stairs. Walker didn’t see a ramp when they approached the building.
 It didn’t matter. 
 “If she couldn’t make it up, I would have asked somebody to help me,” Walker said. “She could have got on 
my back. I didn’t care. She was gonna cast her ballot because that’s what she wanted to do.”
 Chilton was exhausted afterward, but she made it up those steps. 
 Her granddaughter took a picture of Chilton displaying her “I Voted” sticker on the 
right side of her off-white jacket and shared it on social media, telling people they have “no 
excuse” for not getting out to vote. 
 A CENTURY OF STANDING HER GROUND
 Chilton has stood her ground for as long as she can remember. 
 As a preteen in York, she heard a student call the only other Black person in the room 
the n-word. So she smacked the name-caller. 
 “I was never treated like some people say they were. I wouldn’t let them do it,” 
Chilton said, a mindset she said allowed her to evade direct discrimination and harassment 
because of her race.
 She’s always voted — though the specifics of that first election are a bit hazy. She 
does, however, know who her favorite president is. The deep thought sends her right hand 
under her chin as she leans back into her plushy red sofa chair in the living room. 
 Was it Clinton? No, no. It was Kennedy. Her realization is quickly followed by a schoolgirl giggle. “To me, 
[he] was a good president for Black people,” she said. 
 Walker thinks Chilton is an inspiration for staying committed to voting in a country that didn’t always allow 
her to.  The centenarian humbly refuses the praise, reassuring that she is who she is with or without the approval 
of others. And before reverting to a conversation where she’s less of the focus, she leans forward and offers a final 
thought. 
 “I think you should vote,” she says, “and that’s for sure.”
Jasmine Vaughn-Hall is a reporter for the USA Today Network in central Pennsylvania. Contact her at jvaughnhal@ydr.com, 717-
495-1789 and follow her on Twitter @jvaughn411. 

Bernice and Cieta 
Photo  Cameron Clark 

York Daily Record

Bernice Chilton wearing 
her ‘I voted’ sticker
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This was the theme for our family reunion. This 
statement is of a great truth. Family matters to God and 
He has placed this great truth into the hearts of those 
who seek Him, who honor Him, and who desire to walk 
in His way.
In His Word, the book of Chronicles records the 
genealogies which trace back to Adam. These records 
served to remind those returning and 
entering into the family about the promises 
(land) and duties and blessings connected to 
tribal ancestry. 
Psalm 68:6 says God setteth the solitary 
in families: He brings out those which are 
bound with chains: but the rebellious dwell 
in a dry land. Solitary in this case can mean 
“an anchoret”- someone (a family) who for religious 
reasons withdraws from secular society (the norm) so 
as to be able to lead a prayer oriented or spiritually 
focused life (the way God desires).
In I Samuel and in Psalms, God made barren women 
to give birth and to keep house being a joyful mother 
of children. Examples of God blessing those who are 
brought out of their hard situations. 
My prayer for our Family is as Paul’s prayer was for the 
Ephesians: 3:14-19  
14 For this cause I bow my knees unto the Father of our 

Lord Jesus Christ, 
15 of whom the whole family of heaven and earth is 
named,
16 That He would grant you, according to His riches in 
glory, to be strengthened with might by His Spirit in the 
inner man;

17 That Christ may dwell in your hearts by 
faith; that you being rooted and grounded in 
love;
18 May be able to comprehend with all saints 
what is the breadth, and length, and depth, 
and height;
19 And to know the love of Christ, which 
passes knowledge, that you may be filled with 

the fullness of God.

Family let us continue to hold fast to this truth that 
“Family Matters” in obedience to God’s plan and we 

will continue to be a blessed family. 
Let us pray for the return of the 
Princes in our family-so the houses of 
their father’s increase greatly. 

Amen                                                                        
Rev. Dr. Gwendolyn A Rankin
Chaplain for the National Ransom-Sease                       
Family Reunion Group    2020

“FAMILY MATTERS”


